



www.ci.richland.wa.us

June 12, 2006

Jessie Wilcox Service Line, Inc. 2320 Zinga Drive Reedsburg, WI 53959

Dear Jessie:

I have reviewed the documentation you provided for the Renegade Cleaner and Degreaser, and also the analytical data for the Renegade Parts Washer study performed at Prime Equipment in Kent, Washington. This letter does not constitute an endorsement of your product.

It appears at face value that it would be feasible for a purchaser of these products to discharge to the City of Richland's sanitary sewer system. The discharge would need to be evaluated on a case-by-case basis, depending on the specific installation, use, and application.

Several of the results obtained during the discharge study performed at Prime Equipment from September 29, 2000 and February 9, 2001 are within the individual analytical detection limits, of our local limits. I believe, with proper management practices and maintenance, the unit would be able to stay below the local limits, based upon our discussions. As you described, the parts washers in the study are an example of a worst-case scenario, with the washers exceeding Renegade's recommended 3-4 month operation period. I cannot speak to the local limits that were not analyzed during the study; those would have to be evaluated for compliance with our local limits and Pretreatment Ordinance separately.

It is ultimately the responsibility of the sewer user to abide by the conditions of the City of Richland's Pretreatment Ordinance (17.30).

If you have any further questions, please feel free to contact me at 509-942-7485 or at tbillings@ci.richland.wa.us.

Sincerely,

Toby S. Billings

Pretreatment Coordinator

c: File